
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232

May 31, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Docket UE-200420—PacifiCorp’s Amended 2023 Integrated Resource Plan 

PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or Company) submits for filing its 
Amended 2023 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP), which also serves as the Company’s 2021 IRP 
Two-Year Progress Report. On March 31, 2023, PacifiCorp filed its initial 2023 Integrated 
Resource Plan (2023 IRP) in the above-referenced docket. An extended comment period was 
agreed to for the benefit of the Company and stakeholders allowing for feedback and amended 
materials to be considered for this Amended 2023 IRP on May 31, 2023. In response to feedback 
and additional development work, PacifiCorp is submitting a fully updated 2023 IRP inclusive of 
the Supplemental filing of sensitivities made on May 1, 2023. In this filing, PacifiCorp has made 
the following updates: 

 Includes supplemental sensitivity studies
 Correction to Portfolio 06 (P06) – no forward technology
 Restatement of present value revenue requirement (PVRR) based on model updates
 Addition of two user requested studies

o Allow gas to have a 40-year economic life and review selections
o Retire coal by 2030, but leave gas to retire endogenously

 Additional expected case medium natural gas price and medium CO2 price assumptions
(the “MM” price-policy scenario) studies evaluated under alternative price curve futures

 Expanded Appendix I
 Expanded Appendix J
 Addition of Appendix N – includes flexible hydrogen production analysis
 Expansion of narrative in response to stakeholder feedback

The Company will provide a follow-up supplemental filing containing all public, confidential, 
and highly confidential workpapers on or around June 14, 2023. This Amended 2023 IRP and 
the supplemental workpapers that will be filed in June will update the initial 2023 IRP filing, 
supplemental sensitivities filing, and all related workpapers in their entirety. 

All formal correspondence and data requests regarding this filing should be addressed as follows: 
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By e-mail (preferred):   datarequest@pacificorp.com 
     irp@pacificorp.com 

joseph.dallas@pacificorp.com 
washingtondockets@pacificorp.com 

 
By regular mail:   Data Request Response Center 

PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
Sincerely, 
 
 /s/ 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5585 
matthew.mcvee@pacificorp.com 
 
Enclosures 
 
200420-PAC-COS-2023-IRP-5-31-23.pdf 
200420-PAC-2023-IRP-Vol-I-5-31-23.pdf 
200420-PAC-2023-IRP-Vol-II-5-31-23.pdf 
 


